BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
WORKSHOP:  PROPOSAL/PRESENTATION 

FOR VOLUNTEER MANAGEMENT AND 

OPERATIONS OF THE COMMUNITY CENTER

NOVEMBER 18, 2013

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Monday, November 18, 2013 with Chairman Randy Merritt presiding.  Present were Commissioners Richard Harden, Howard Kessler, Jerry Moore, and Ralph Thomas.  Also, present were County Administrator David Edwards, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

4:00 p.m.  Chairman Merritt called the Workshop to order.

This Workshop is to provide proposals and presentations in response to the Informal Request for Proposals related to Volunteer Management and Operations of the Community Center.

There was only one proposal received and it was from Life Fitness Consultants, Drs. Lynn Artz and James Hilyer.  They are willing to volunteer for up to one year.

The RFP also allowed for the proposer to collaborate with others wishing to participate in the project.  The lead proposer will enter into an Agreement with the other partners identified.  The other identified party is the Wakulla County Coalition for Youth; however, they did not provide a proposal due to notification on September 24, 2013 that the Ounce of Prevention Grant was being funded.
The consensus of the Board was to wait until information is received on the Grant.  This item will be on the December 9, 2013 Board Agenda.  

In the event, the grant does not come through; the Board will proceed with the proposal submitted by Drs. Lynn Artz and James Hilyer.  The proposer will enter into an Agreement with the County to provide agreed upon services and programs pursuant to the RFP and presentations and their proposal.

There being no further business to come before the Board; the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chair at 5:25 p.m.
